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Administrative Council Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, June 14, 2016 
President’s Office 9:00 a.m.  

 (Highlight in blue assignments that need to be completed) 
 

VOTING MEMBERS PRESENT                    Guests                       
Dr. Doug Darling- President                             Preston Sundeen-DPAC Director 
Stephanie Shock for Lloyd Halvorson- Vice President for Academic/Student Affairs                            
Laurel Goulding- Vice President for Institutional Advancement & Communications  
Corry Kenner- Vice President for Administrative Affairs   
NON-VOTING MEMBERS PRESENT 
Cindy Brown -Faculty Senate Representative 
Bobbi Lunday-Recorder 
 

1) CALL TO ORDER/REVIEW MINUTES 

a) Call to Order 

i) The meeting was called to order at 9:02 a.m. 

b) Review of May 31, 2016 Minutes  

i) The May 31, 2016 minutes were reviewed and approved by council. 

2) OLD BUSINESS 

a) 700.18 Emeritus Status Policy (Faculty Senate) 

i) Council approved of how the policy was written for faculty but decided to table the policy until adjustments 

are made to include professional staff and administration. President Darling will work with HR Coordinator 

Lillehaugen, VP Halvorson and/or Staff Senate to create policy language that includes faculty, professional 

staff and administration. 

3) NEW BUSINESS 

a) DPAC (Director Preston Sundeen 9:30) 

i) DPAC Director Preston Sundeen presented a budget and detailed plan for the land owned by LRSC currently 

being leased to a farmer.  Director Sundeen requested permission to farm the land to create class projects 

to incorporate invaluable hands-on student experience into his program.   Only one application of spray in 

the summer would be required while students are gone.  Local dealerships are willing to partner on 

equipment and there are several research grants available to pay for time and herbicide/pesticides.  

Community outreach like the pumpkin patch/corn maze were included in the plan.  Director Sundeen 

presented plans that either generate revenue or can be done as a public service.  Two community gardens 

are planned, strawberry patches, and hosting land judging competitions were just some of his ideas.  He also 

explained the risks that may be involved.  Director Sundeen also discussed partnering with other program 

areas on campus. VP Kenner reminded the council, LRSC owns another 4-5 acres of hay land. Preston 

suggested that land could also be utilized by the precision ag program students by creating a no-till plot or 

certified organic garden.   President Darling commended Director Sundeen for his diligence and all agreed 

the ideas were great and worth pursuing for the betterment of all phases of the program.  VP Kenner 

previously discussed the potential of the DPAC program using the land with the lessor.  He will inform him 

that the land will in fact be used by LRSC’s DPAC program going forward.   

ii) Leading Edge Equipment would like to rent the DPAC facility to do a harvest clinic on June 28th much like the 

planter clinic done previously.  They are also requesting permission to host their social at the DPAC facility.  
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Council granted permission but ask that Leading Edge Equipment purchase an indemnity policy for the 

event.  Preston will work with Risk Management Coordinator Lillehaugen on the necessary insurance.  

President Darling will sign a permission form to allow the social to take place. 

iii) Director Sundeen would like to attract other corporate sponsors to the program by allowing a Bayer Crop 

Science sign to be placed sign on the DPAC building.  VP Goulding expressed using caution when giving 

signage space away on the building.  A firm dollar amount should be defined and thought put into what it 

would look like if there were several others added to the building.  VP Kenner suggested visiting with other 

institutions so we can model their on-going contribution plan.  Bayer Science believes they are not ready to 

commit on a monetary level and Director Sundeen doesn’t want to pass up the opportunity to attract more 

attention to the program by using the sign. Council granted permission to post the Bayer Crop Science sign 

on the grounds rather than on the building.  Director Sundeen will work with the Advancement office to put 

together a Marketing Portfolio to sell the ag program to corporate sponsors.      

b) Purchasing Card Policy (Administrative Affairs) 

i) In the “Purchasing Card Security” section of the policy, supervisors will need to let Accounting Assistant 

Lundquist know which employees should have a Purchasing Card to be able to physically make purchases off 

campus and she will obtain a card for each of them.  Council agreed to approve the policy (attached below).  

VP Kenner stated the administrative affairs office will create an exception form for authorization to use the 

purchasing card to purchase specific items (alcohol, ammunition, team travel meals to include coaches, 

etc.).   

c) Travel Policy (President) 

i) The Presidential approval for international travel used to be in policy and President Darling is requesting it 

be placed back into the Travel policy.  Council agreed the request was approved.  (Attached below) 

d) Use of “Priority Needs” Funds (Advancement) 

i) VP Goulding discussed the request by VP Halvorson for additional funding for scholarship dollars for 

Athletics at the Community College Foundation Board meeting. She explained that the Executive Committee 

of the CCF board met and recommended monies be directed from music to athletics on a one-time basis.  

$5,600 of the money that was held for Music scholarships will be reallocated to scholarships for Athletes for 

FY17 and an additional $9,400 of Priority Needs funds will be allocated to scholarships for Athletes for FY17.  

ii) GFAFB Director John Cowger requested Priority Needs funding of $500 per year for an honorarium to pay a 

speaker for Faculty meetings held at the GFAFB. Council discussed and agreed the money will come from the 

Academic and Student Affairs budget. President Darling requested PNF discussion continue at next meeting 

to outline the priority needs. 

e) Enrollment Report (Student Services) 

i) Director Shock informed council enrollment is up 36 applications in degree seeking students.     

f) Athletic Update (Academic/Student Services) 

i) Director Shock gave an update on Athletics and reported the Booster Club has requested to change their 

official yearly contribution to the college from $30,000 to the $42,000.  $12,000 of the assistant coaching 

salaries are currently being paid through the athletic camp funds. Camp fund operations are being 

transferred to Booster Club control. The $12,000 salaries will be paid through LRSC Athletic funds, beginning 

in FY17, and the funding will be provided by the Booster Club.   

g) Department Updates 

i) President Darling urged Council to have their departments sign up to help during the 75th in lieu of the Staff 

Retreats.  If individuals plan to be unavailable during the actual celebration, he asks they please volunteer to 

help with the preparations. 

ii) President Darling will be attending the SBHE Retreat in Washburn this Thursday and Friday. 
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iii) VP Kenner reported the annual budget has been uploaded.  He reminds everyone to help with year-end 

close-out by submitting payment requests as soon as possible and to not order items that will not arrive by 

June 30.   

iv) VP Goulding reported Branches went to press last Wednesday.    

v) Funding to proceed with the Auditorium has been secured and phase 1 and 2 will begin.    

1) ADJOURNMENT 

a) Meeting Adjourned at 11:55 a.m.  






























